

GRADE 6 – TEST 1 - UNIT 4

PART A: PHONETICS: I. Find the word which has a different sound in the underlined part.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| 1. A. picture | B. ticket | C. litter | D. cinema |
| 2. A. teach | B. heart | C. peach | D. team |
| 3. A. business | B. bus | C. number | D. study |

II. Choose the word which main stressed syllable is placed differently from that of the others in each group.

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 4. A. football | B. compare | C. ceiling | D. table |
| 5. A. cleaning | B. duty | C. beauty | D. pollute |

PART B: VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR: Put the adjectives in brackets into the correct comparative form.

6. John is (tall)than his sister.
7. I'm (interested)in music than sport .
8. Big car that use a lot of petrol are (popular)now than twenty years ago.
9. It's (cold)today than yesterday.
10. It was a (long)holiday than the one we had last year.

Find and correct mistakes.

11. That is my husband over there. He stands near the window.
12. We no wear uniform at our school.
13. How many childs does your sister have?
14. Living in the countryside is quieter than living in the city
15. Tim and Tom are having blond hair and blue eyes.

Give the correct form of the word in brackets to complete the following sentences

16. It is a great to have the school so near.
17. The area is of special interest.

Choose the best answer to complete the sentences.

18. _____ the second turning _____ the right.
- | | | | |
|--------------|--------------|-------------|-------------|
| A. Take – in | B. Take – on | C. Get – in | D. Get – on |
|--------------|--------------|-------------|-------------|
19. Can you _____ us the _____ to the post office?
- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------------|----------------|---------------|
| A. show – road | B. show –street | C. tell – road | D. tell – way |
|----------------|-----------------|----------------|---------------|
20. A _____ is a place where we go to buy stamps or send letters.
- | | | | |
|------------|----------------|-----------|-----------|
| A. library | B. post office | C. cinema | D. school |
|------------|----------------|-----------|-----------|
21. There are many shops near here, so the streets are very busy and _____ during the day.
- | | | | |
|----------|-----------|----------|----------|
| A. noise | B. narrow | C. quiet | D. noisy |
|----------|-----------|----------|----------|

22. This street is _____ than that one.

- A. more crowded B. most crowded C. the crowded D. crowded

23. The cinema is to the left _____ the art gallery.

- A. in B. to C. of D. on

24. Which shirt is _____, this one or that one?

- A. cheap B. the cheapest C. cheaper D. more cheap

25. Nam _____ his exercise at the moment

- A. is writting B. is writing C. writes D. will write

26. Italian food is.....than American food

- A. good B. better C. gooder D. beter

27. My neighborhood is very _____ because everything is near my house.

- A. convenient B. exciting C. comfortable D. inconvenient

28. My car is _____yours.

- A. more fast and economical than B. more fast and more economical than
C. faster and economical as D. faster and more economical than

PART C: SPEAKING: Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

29. "Is there a supermarket in your neighborhood?" _____ "_____."

- A. No, it isn't. The supermarket is near my house.
B. Yes. There it one not far from my house.
C. There is a supermarket in my neighborhood.
D. The supermarket is opposite the park.

30. "Why don't you come over and see the new film with me?" _____ "_____"

- A. I'm afraid not. B. Great, I'd love to. C. Sure. Please do. D. Wow! I didn't realize that.

PART D: READING: Read the passage carefully and choose the correct answer.

Many people work in London prefer to live outside it, and to go into their offices, factories or schools everyday by train, car or bus, even though this means they have to get up earlier in the morning and reach home later in the evening.

One advantage of living outside London is that houses are cheaper. Even small flat in London without a garden costs quite a lot to rent. With the same money one can get a little house in the country with a garden of one's own. Then in the country one can rest from the noise and hurry of the town. Even though one has to get up earlier and spend more time in trains or buses, one can sleep well at night, during weekends and summer evenings one can enjoy the fresh, clean air of the country. If one likes gardens, one can spend his free time digging planting, watering and doing the other things that are needed in a garden. Then, when the flowers and the vegetables **come up**, one has the reward of one who has shared the secrets of nature.

31. Where do most people who work in London prefer to live?

- A. London B. London's suburbs C. London's town D. London's urban areas

32. Why do they have to get up early in the morning?

- A. Because they have to catch the early train or bus. B. Because they want to avoid traffic jam.
C. Because life far from train or bus station. D. Because it of the takes them a lot of time to get to their offices, factories or schools.

33. What are the advantages of living outside London?

- A. Houses are cheap B. There's peace and quiet C. Air is fresh D. All are correct

34. The phrase verb "come up" means _____

- A. rise B. happen C. appear D. reach

35. Which of the following is not true?

- A. People in the country can sleep well
B. People in the country usually spend their free time gardening
C. People in the country get fresh air

D. People in the country get peace and quiet

Choose the letter A, B, C or D to complete the passage below

Hello, I'm Erik. If you asked me, I would say my neighborhood is the most beautiful place in my life. I live in (36) _____ apartment in a big city, (37) _____ my neighborhood is not a noisy place. There (38) _____ lots of trees and flowers in a large park. My sister and I often (39) _____ there after school. There is also a small supermarket to the right of the park. We shop there every weekend. It's really convenient. The supermarket has everything we need. In our free time, my sister and I often go to the cinema (40) _____ the supermarket to see a movie. It's a lot of fun.

- | | | | |
|--------------|------------|------------|-------------|
| 36. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. X |
| 37. A. but | B. because | C. so | D. and |
| 38. A. is | B. are | C. was | D. be |
| 39. A. plays | B. playing | C. to play | D. play |
| 40. A. next | B. between | C. among | D. opposite |

PART E: WRITING: Rewrite the sentence so that it contains the word in capitals.

41. A house in the city is more expensive than a house in the country. (CHEAP)

=>

42. The air in the city is more polluted than the air in the country. (FRESH)

=>

43. Life in the city is more interesting than life in a small village. (BORING)

=>

44. The first question in the test was easier than the second one. (DIFFICULT)

=>

45. The bookstore is at the side of the grocery store. (NEXT)

=>

Rewrite the sentences without changing their meaning.

46. My sister walks to the supermarket.

=>

47. Tom drives to work every morning.

=>

48. Does Phong's school have 40 classrooms?

=>

49. This house is smaller than my house.

=>

50. This building isn't as high as that building

=>